
RAWTENSTALL NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM                        
             

Action Plan following meeting on 13th March 2008 
 

Question/Issue Raised 
Responsible  

Member/Head of 
Service 

 
What action has been taken? 

 
Forum Members are required to send 
suggestions to the Chair concerning 
where to site the notice boards. 

Forum Members On agenda for the meeting 

A request was made to invite the 
owner of the land with bollards 
surrounding it near Bank Street car 
park to a meeting to discuss its future 
use. 

Councillor Swain Update at next meeting 

Investigate whether the details of 
PACT meetings could be linked to the 
Council web site. 

Committee Officer This information is already linked to the Council 
website.  Details of PACT meetings can be found 
using the following links: 
- Click on Your Area 
- Enter your postcode in the Lancashire 

Constabulary section 
The following information sections appear: 
- Police and Communities Together (PACT) 
- Your Next PACT Meeting 
- Meet Your Neighbourhood Officers 
- Diverse PACT Meetings 
- Community Safety Statistics 
Other links are also available under Your Area 
including Land Registry, National Statistics, Member 
of Parliament, BBC Weather, Transport Direct, Royal 
Mail, Yellow Pages, Thompson Local, and NHS. 



 
Civic Trust to write to Tesco 
concerning the closed footpaths and 
fence around the car park. 

Civic Trust To feedback at the meeting 

Concerns over noise and disorder in 
Rawtenstall Town Centre to be taken 
to the Chair of the Crime and Disorder 
Partnership. 

L.Entwistle To feedback at the meeting 

Grants to be allocated as per the 
minutes. 

Democratic Services Grants have been transferred by BACS or cheque. 

To investigate the littering problem at 
Cornmill Lane and land at the back of 
Robert Street. 

NEAT Team Hit team visited Cornmill lane. It is not adopted but as 
it is a link footpath to investigate what cleansing 
should be carried out. Land at Robert St is in private 
ownership – contact has been made with owners and 
it has been fenced off. Further discussions to be had. 

To investigate the littering problem at 
the land and path near the 2 primary 
schools on Haslingden Old Road. 

NEAT Team Path at St Mary’s - Land forms part of the school 
grounds. Have removed some larger items but 
discussed with school that land is their responsibility. 

The Town Centre Caretakers to 
investigate the littering problem 
between the Library and Melia Close. 

NEAT Team Town Centre Caretaker has visited to remove litter 
and will monitor situation . 

To investigate what was happening 
with the land at Constablee Court. 

Committee Officer The site is currently owned by Irwell Valley Housing 
Association.  Irwell Valley Housing Association have 
been successful in obtaining a grant from the Housing 
Corporation which will enable them to develop the site 
for new housing. 

 


